




DESERT THEATRE LEAGUE


  
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES 10/22/18

PRESENT

Frank Berman - President


Charles Harvey - Director

Susan Berman - Vice President

Irwin Rubinsky - Director

Derik Shopinski - Treasurer


Tony Bogard - Director

John Toogood - Director


June August - Director

Gina Bikales - Director
ABSENT

Shawn Abramowitz - Secretary

Karen Schmitt - Director

CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order by Frank Berman, at 3:58 p.m.

MINUTES

Minutes of the September meeting were approved.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Income for September was $4,050; expenses totaled $2,022.  Ending balance was $25,066.  The treasurer’s report was accepted for audit.  

A motion was made, seconded, and approved to authorize payment of the caterer’s bill by Frank and Derik.  Eventbrite payment of $16,290 received.  The amount will be reflected in the November financials.

DESERT START AWARDS
The Board discussed results of the Eventbrite survey.  Seventeen responses received out of 61 sent.  Most marks were excellent to very good..  Five attendees suggested separating adult/youth awards.  The Board discussed and no changes will be made.
Because of quality issues with trophies, we will not be using PJ's Gifts and Trophies next year. The Board authorized Frank to buy several sample trophies via the Internet.  Derik will contact  a local vendor.

As the result of inappropriate behavior by Shafik Wahhab, he is banned from attending future DTL events.  Additionally, his involvement in Member productions will not be adjudicated.  Also discussed was an altercation that occurred in the lobby involving Alisha Bates and Jacqueline LeBlanc-Wahhab.
  A motion was made, seconded, and approved to issue a five-year ban and non adjudication of both.

The Board discussed changing the venue for next year’s event.  Derik will explore prices and dates with The Riviera Hotel.  Gina Bikales will check Fantasy Springs.  Tentative possible dates for 2019 are October ,6, 13, 20 of 2019.

PUBLICITY REPORT

June August spoke with Michelle Weiss of LA Women’s Theatre Project about establishing a reciprocal link between DTL and the PalmSpringsTheatre.com site.  The Board authorized Frank to pursue discussions.
JUDGING REPORT

As part of our program to educate judges, John Toogood sent a memo of guidance, reminding judges to evaluate performers and performances based on the quality of the performances, not on a judge's personal likes/dislikes of the content.  John said that he hasinstructed judges that adults who appear in youth productions are not eligible to appear on ballots, and that the score for overall production should reflect that.

As part of a continuing education program for judges, Frank asked John to draft a memo advising judges that sound problems and music overpowering performers should adversely affect the musical director's score as well as the director and the overall production score.  Additionally, John should note that dimly lit areas (often near the front of a stage, but also elsewhere) should adversely affect scores for lighting design, the director, and the overall production.

MEMBERSHIP REPORT

There are 32 individual members.  Two are unpaid.  Of the 28 Producing Members, 12 are schools, 14 are adult theatres, and 2 are ballet companies.

WEBSITE

Charles Harvey reported that all domains are in place and active.  During the 30 days preceding our meeting, there were 1,035 visits to the site.

SCHOLARSHIP REPORT

Frank updated the 2019 scholarship application form.  Charles has posted it on the website.
We will reinstate the policy that only scholarship recipients who perform and their guest will receive complimentary tickets to the Star Awards.

OLD BUSINESS

Frank will meet with Julie Makinen, the new Executive Editor of The Desert Sun on Thursday, 10/25/18.

NEXT MEETING

The next meeting will be held Monday, December 10, at 4 P.M. at Shawn's offices.

ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 5:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

June August,

Acting Secretary
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